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Promotions

SNAP Fitness

Congratulations to Jacob Zarecki on earning the rank of Green Belt

Congratulations to Anna Marie Solanto on earning the rank of Green Belt 

House of Soke

Congratulations to Shihan Paris Childress on winning the Fort Lewis Combatives Tournament.  This MMA tournament had 287 fighters and was conducted over two days.  Ken Zen Ichii and BSR represent.  Ous!!

SNAP Fitness

Welcome back Sensei Joe Liggera.
Kids Class will be sparring Fri, May 13th 6:00pm. Please bring all necessary safety gear.  There will be two rings in order for each student to get more sparring time in.

We will be on vacation over Memorial Day so there will be no classes on May 27-29.

Team: Ken Zen Ichi Karate:  On Sunday, June 12th the Ken Zen Ichi Karate program will be participating in the Ryan McElroy Children's Cancer Foundation Road Race in Pawling. There will be a 5K walk/run, an 8 mile race and a 1/2 mile run for kids (4-11). This family event will include t-shirts for all kids in the race, face painting, ice cream, and 50/50 raffle. All proceeds go to the children’s cancer foundation. See Shihan Baker for the registration forms.

House of Soke II

Congratulations to Kyoshi Nate Brown who passed the physical test portion of his State Law Enforcement Certification.

There will not be a Saturday Grappling Jiu-jutsu Class during Memorial Day Weekend (May 26th).

BSR Modern Martial Arts School
All is well at BSR Modern Martial Arts.

Welcome back Darryl Douglas. 
Welcome new students Joey and Lilliana Hernandez.

BSR MMA as well as the BSR family would like to send our condolences out to the Shaw family.
Sapphire Dragons

All is well with Sapphire Dragons.

Ken Zen Ichii Japan

All is going well.

KZI - Tennessee 

All is going well.

Hudson Valley RyuTe Kan

All is going well.

Video Clip of the Month

Visit YouTube pelypel and see his classic video:  http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jzc9w9-exRc  Ken Zen Ichii pictures full of memories.
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Miscellaneous

Sensei Michele Caraway has a new email address at selina101963@gmail.com. 

History

At the request of Soke and with great pleasure, I am providing you with some information about myself, my experiences with the Brotherhood of Self-defense and Respect (BSR) and its origin in Poughkeepsie, NY.

One day in 1973 I saw this black belt teaching a student karate in this park on top of a hill under a replica but smaller version, of the Parthenon in Greece. The teacher was Sensei (at that time) Dwight Childress, the student John Dugger aka JD, and the park was called College Hill Park. I had some limited training previous to then with a dojo in Brooklyn, NY  in the Shotokan style by Sensei George Cofield and Blackbelt Hall of Famer Sensei Thomas LaPuppet and many others featured in Blackbelt magazine. I became interested and I became Soke's second student and two years later I became a blackbelt.

For many months we would practice outside on Sundays at this park, while slowly more and more students joined. About a year later (I believe, I'm not that sure, it's been a long time) the first BSR dojo was opened on Main St. in Poughkeepsie, NY with Wado-Ryu being the style. Sensei Childress (now Soke) taught.  After awhile, there were as many as nine or ten blackbelts which lead to the need for a second Blackbelt training dojo

During my training I would teach kids at the Neighborhood Service Org (NSO) Smith Street Center. Some of them later transitioned over to the Main St. dojo.  Mr. Earl Tillery later taught at another branch of NSO the Lincoln Center to kids as well.

While in training we would attend tournaments, winning trophies at every event throughout the states of New York, New Jersey and Connecticut. We were a force to deal with at those tournaments and BSR was well recognized in the area for producing successful warriors.  At one tournament in Poughkeepsie, Mr. James Deyo and I had to flip a coin for third place so we wouldn't have to fight each other. I lost the toss and took third while Mr. Deyo went on to fight for the championship, losing by disqualification for contact to the face. Back then many if not all the tournaments were no contact to the face at all and no grappling.  How different things are now.  Maybe if Soke had not have taught us such extensive hand and foot techniques we all would not have been disqualified sometimes - LOL.

In 1980 I moved to Chicago and regret not carrying the torch by opening up a dojo here. Off and on I have been in contact with Soke. I don't kick and punch as much as I used to do and I have not taught my son (now 17) the fundamental art form, just self-defense. During these years of absence I have missed out in the incorporation of Wado-Ryo, Ken Zen Ichii extensive weaponry, and the forms of ju-jitsu and grappling. 

However, I have been watching the YouTube videos and I have found new energy even at this age of 59.  When I see anyone wearing a "gi",  there is not a time that I do not reminisce about those days in the dojo and  what could have been if I had continued the legacy of BSR and Soke Dwight Childress; this includes the masters Orlando Centeno (the branch), Arthur Beverford (the trunk), Hironori Ohtsuka ( the root), and of course the soil Gichin Funakoshi .

Nevertheless, I want to bring this small synopsis of BSR, its impact on me, and to state I am still and will always be a BSR warrior.

God Bless all my brothers of BSR-Ken Zen Ichii, past and present; as well as those I have met, and those I have only heard about….Brother Dallas Pickett
Pearl’s of Wisdom

"Twists, Turns, Ups, Downs, Left, Right, Turn Around, Start Over, Breath...

The more I do this in my Kata, the Less of this falls on my Life.

Martial Arts, Life Protection." Mansfield

Editor’s Notes

Articles for the Ken Zen Ichii website and newsletter are being actively solicited.  Anyone who wants to submit an article should contact Sensei Michael Calabrase at mcalabrase@bsrwarriors.com or the editor at Noah_Valle@hotmail.com, (818) 395-0757. 
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